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Date : 28 July 2017

1. Recognizing the significant role and contributions of the Parents in the development,

implementation and evaluation of school programs, projects and activities, the
Department of Education has then issued DepEd Order No. 54 s. 2009 Revised
Guidelines Governing Parents-Teachers Association (PTAs) at the School Level and
DepEd Order No. 77 s. 2009 Guidelines for the Conduct of Elections of the Parents-
Teachers Associations (PTAs) at the School Level and their Federations which
strengthens the institutionalization of the PTAs providing further specific roles,
accountabilities and operations and defines the rules and procedures and timetable for
the election of the PTA across the country, respectively.

This Office, in its fullest support to these policies, has directed the school heads and
district supervisors to strictly observe these guidelines at all levels of basic education.
Furthermore, with the intention of strengthening the participation and involvement of the
PTA and generating maximum support in the implementation of necessary educational
reforms and initiatives, this Office is very pleased to announce the conduct of the subject
on 11 August 2017 (venue to follow).

Participants to this activity are Presidents of the district federations of Parents-Teachers
Associations (1 for Elementary, 1 for Secondary) and Public Schools District Supervisors.

Transportation and incidental expenses of the participants shall be charged against
respective school PTA/local funds subject to the usual government accounting and
auditing rules and regulations.

Should you have clarification and/or inquiry, please contact Mr. Wilson H. Inding or
Jessie E. Elacan through 0998 262 2462 or 0998 553 5783.

For information and strict compliance.
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